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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Minutes of Meeting held online 

Wednesday 21 October 2020

1. Welcome

Patrick McKay welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting 2020 and thanked them for their attendance.
2. Present
	Moira Bayne, Housing Options Scotland
	Billy McCondochie

	Graham Cantlay, Robb Ferguson
	Catherine McGee

	Sean Cussen
	Patrick McKay, Turning Point Scotland

	Jackie Erdman
	Elodie Mignard, Scottish Refugee Council

	Suzanne Fitzpatrick, Heriot-Watt University

	Peter Millar, Aspire Housing & Personal Development Services

	Peter Kelly, The Poverty Alliance

	Rebecca Pringle,

	Pauline Lunn, Ypeople

	Ashleigh Simpson, Crisis

	Andrew McCall, The Salvation Army
	Jim Strang

	Alex Beaton, Homeless Network Scotland
	Peter Anderson, Homeless Network Scotland

	Margaret-Ann Brünjes, Homeless Network Scotland
	Claire Frew, Homeless Network Scotland

	Doug Gibson, Homeless Network Scotland
	Martin Gavin, Homeless Network Scotland

	Janice Higgins, Homeless Network Scotland
	Ginny Cooper, Homeless Network Scotland

	David Kidd, Homeless Network Scotland
	Michelle Major, Homeless Network Scotland

	Aileen O’Halloran, Homeless Network Scotland
	David Ramsay, Homeless Network Scotland

	Lisa Sen, Homeless Network Scotland
	Toni Sword, Homeless Network Scotland

	Graham Lamont, Homeless Network Scotland
	


Apologies

	Charles Maasz, Glasgow City Mission
	Patrick McGrath, Southside Housing Association 

	Paul Stevenson, Bethany Christian Trust


3.  2019 Annual General Meeting Minutes and Matters Arising

The minutes of Homeless Network Scotland’s Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 1 October 2019 were agreed as an accurate record.
There were no matters arising.

Proposed by Patrick McKay, seconded by Pauline Lunn.
4. 
Annual Report

Margaret-Ann Brünjes thanked everyone for their online presence at the meeting and partners and member organisations for their continuing support of the organisation’s work. 
Margaret- Ann noted that it has been a challenging but highly productive year for the organisation, one which has brought no immediate negative effect on its financial position. It has also been an enormous period of change for those working to end homelessness in Scotland, more so now as a result of the pandemic.

The organisation name change to Homeless Network Scotland reflects the fact that the work is very much on a national level and beyond, creating opportunities for our wider networks to connect and learn from evidence and each other’s experiences and acting on what works and what matters.
Margaret-Ann highlighted a few bright spots from over the last year, noting that we bring lived experience to the heart of everything that we do, by giving them a platform to influence and make decisions, at service, policy and systems level.
· People with lived experience have been at the heart of 2 dynamic projects: All In for Change which is a dynamic national programme which provides a platform for people with direct experience of homelessness to connect directly with Scottish Ministers and the multi-agency planning structures for housing and homelessness, and to affect change across the city and the country, at policy level.  Thanks to the funders, partners and members of the All in for Change team.
and 

· GHIFT (Glasgow Homelessness Involvement & Feedback Team). GHIFT created a structure for people with lived experience of homelessness to be an equal partner in the full commissioning process for the 10-year, Glasgow Alliance to End Homelessness. Margaret-Ann thanked everyone involved for their commitment to these projects, without whom their success would not be realised.
Margaret-Ann also outlined the project management role within Scotland’s Housing First Pathfinder, alongside fund managers at the Corra Foundation and thanks to investment from Social Bite. Housing First is the first response for people with trauma and addictions and is providing the positive changes needed to improve their lives and aspirations.


All three of the above programmes will continue to feature strongly in the coming year.
During this year Homeless Network Scotland broader objectives included prioritise prevention and support the transition to a rapid rehousing approach – recognising both critically dependent on each other.
This year also saw us playing a part in ending rough sleeping and destitution and growing policy and system changes that we all need to end all forms of homelessness in Scotland. 
In the year ahead our main challenge will be to maintain the positive progress that was made by all partners before the pandemic and since. 

Margaret-Ann wished to thank our member organisations and partners for their understanding of the unique role of Homeless Network Scotland and for their advice and support throughout the most challenging of times.
Special welcome to all new members of Homeless Network Scotland who have joined us over the last year.

Margaret-Ann also noted that we welcomed new staff to the organisation, bringing us to an energetic and passionate team of 16, all of whom have achieved an incredible amount of work and impact over the last year.
Patrick thanked Margaret-Ann for sharing her insight into the last year of work at Homeless Network Scotland and for their pragmatic response to the pandemic.
The Annual Report was noted.

5.  Treasurer’s Report (including audited accounts)
Graham Cantlay, Robb Ferguson Auditors, advised that after a clean audit with good control systems working well, there are no concerns to report. The Statement of Financial Activities for the past year shows how the accounts compare to the previous financial year. Accounting methods have been well maintained thanks to Alex, Janice and the team.
An increase of approximately £100,000 in unrestricted funds and growth of £30,000 is very encouraging and provides a good foundation for the current year.
As there were no questions from the floor the accounts were agreed by the AGM.
Accounts were proposed by Patrick McKay, seconded by Sean Cussen.
6.  Board of Directors 2020-21

The AGM noted the 14 Board of Directors for the year 2020-21. 
· Moira Bayne, Housing Options Scotland
· Mike Burns, Aberdeen Cyrenians
· Sean Cussen, Individual member
· Jackie Erdman, Individual member
· Suzanne Fitzpatrick, Individual member
· Peter Kelly, The Poverty Alliance
· Pauline Lunn, Ypeople

· Patrick McGrath, Southside Housing Association

· Patrick McKay, Turning Point Scotland

· Elodie Mignard, Scottish Refugee Council

· Peter Millar, Aspire Housing & Personal Development Services
· Rebecca Pringle, Individual member
· Ashleigh Simpson, Crisis
· Jim Strang, Individual member
Three Board members who stepped down this year are Norman Fitzpatrick, Hugh Hill and Neil Morland whose important contributions to the organisation were very much valued.
With no dissent, we warmly welcome 5 new members to the Board – Mike Burns, Jackie Erdman, Peter Kelly, Ashleigh Simpson and Jim Strang and we look forward to working together over the next year.
7.  Appointment of Auditors
The appointment of Robb Ferguson Chartered Accountants for the coming year 2020-21 was agreed.
Appointment of Auditors was proposed by Patrick McKay, seconded by Suzanne Fitzpatrick.
8.  Any other competent business

a) 
Thank you 
Patrick McKay thanked Margaret-Ann Brünjes for her direction and all members of the Board, volunteers and the staff team for their contributions to ensuring a stable and effective organisation. 
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